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ONFEM HOLDINGS LIMITED

(Incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

ANNOUNCEMENT

The Board of Directors (the "Board") of ONFEM Holdings Limited (the "Company") refers to press articles which appear in various newspapers today regarding an allegation of misappropriation of company funds facilitated by corruption against the Company's former managing director, the serving deputy managing director and financial controller (the "Event").

The Board has been informed by the Independent Commission Against Corruption ("ICAC") that the allegation and investigation of the Event relate only to the specific individuals personally and the Company is not the subject of the allegation and investigation. The Board therefore considers that the Event will not affect the operation of the Company and does not have material impact on the financial position of the Company.

At the request of the Company, trading in the shares of the Company was suspended with effect from 10:00 a.m. on Friday, 1st February, 2002 pending publication of this announcement. Application has been made to The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the "Exchange") for resumption of trading in the shares of the Company with effect from 10:00 a.m. on Monday, 4th February, 2002.

Shareholders of the Company and investors should exercise caution when dealing in the shares of the Company.

The Board of the Company refers to press articles which appear in various newspapers today regarding an allegation of misappropriation of company funds in an alleged amount of HK$26,300,000 facilitated by corruption against the Company's former managing director, the serving deputy managing director and financial controller (the "Event").

The Board confirms that the Company has been requested by Independent Commission Against Corruption ("ICAC") to provide information in relation to the Event. As the investigation relating to the Event is still in progress, the Company is under a duty to keep confidentiality of any information relating to the Event under the Prevention of Bribery Ordinance and will not disclose any relevant information that is beyond the press release published by the ICAC.

The Board has been informed by the ICAC that the allegation and investigation of the Event relate only to the specific individuals personally and the Company is not the subject of the allegation and investigation. The Board therefore considers that the Event will not affect the operation of the Company and does not have material impact on the financial position of the Company.

The Company will make further announcements and keep the shareholders and potential investors informed of the progress of the above matters when there is further material development. Such disclosure will be subject to the Company's duty of confidentiality under the Prevention of Bribery Ordinance described above.

At the request of the Company, trading in the shares of the Company was suspended with effect from 10:00 a.m. on Friday, 1st February, 2002 pending publication of this announcement. Application has been made to the Exchange for resumption of trading in the shares of the Company with effect from 10:00 a.m. on Monday, 4th February, 2002.

Shareholders of the Company and investors should exercise caution when dealing in the shares of the Company.


By Order of the Board


Wang Xingdong


Managing Director

Hong Kong, 1st February, 2002

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the Hong Kong i-Mail.
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